
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

CAMP 
The two senior classes are heading off to Waihi Beach for 
the Senior School Camp on Monday 21st – 24th March. 
Children will need to be at school at 8.30 so we can pack 
the cars and be off by 9.00am. The other classes will be 
operating as normal and all buses will continue to run as 
normal. 
Thank you to all the parents who have volunteered their 
time to come on camp and help the children have a 
wonderful experience. 
  

MANDARIN LESSONS 
We are fortunate to be involved with a number of schools 
in Cambridge to participate in Asian Language Learning. As 
a result we have a teacher coming to teach the Year 5/6 
children (and Mrs Morris) Mandarin.  
Three years ago we offered this as an extension activity 
for a small group of children, but now we can offer it to an 
entire class, for free. 
At Intermediate children are required to learn another 
language and we see this as a way of preparing our 
children for that part of the transition to Intermediate. 
Second language learning is also beneficial to first 
language learning, and learning about other cultures also 
helps you appreciate your own culture. 
 

MEET THE TEACHER -  THANKS 
Thank you to all the people who came to the Meet 
the Teacher evening. It was nice for the new 
families to the school / area to have the chance to 
meet other families in a low key, friendly, social 
environment. Plus you get to find out exactly what 
is happening in your child/ren’s class. 
 

ASSEMBLY 
We will be returning to the usual fortnightly assemblies 
at school next week, Friday 18th March starting at 
9.40am. 
All parents are welcome to attend. 
Later in the term the children will be presenting work 
they are doing in class so keep an eye out for when your 
child’s class is presenting their work. 

 

TOWN V COUNTRY CRICKET MATCH 
Sadly there is just not enough interest to formally 
organise the Town v Country cricket match. We will just 
have to find another sport – maybe tennis – where the 
teams don’t have to be so big just to play. So maybe 
after Easter a tennis competition could happen. Watch 
this space! 

 

Dear parents and caregivers, 

INTERNET SAFETY PARENT EVENING 
This meeting will be held at Goodwood School Hall from 7pm – 8.30pm. The feedback from a couple of parents who 
attended the Middle School Parent session was that it extremely informative and helpful. Whilst the focus is around 
internet safety, he covers other aspects around keeping your children safe too. Definitely worth the time to listen to 
him. More information about the presenter can be found at http://www.simulate2educate.co.nz/john-parsons 
 Topics covered include 

 Identifies the specific challenges children face when using ICT 

 Workshop informs parents and gives them the tools to support their children in how to use ICT safely and 
ethically at home and at school 

 Includes guidance on behaviour management processes for parents in the practical situations they will face 

 This workshop empowers parents to take responsibility for safeguarding their children. 
 

PSG   AGM   NEXT  TUESDAY 
The annual AGM of the PSG is being held next Tuesday night, 15th March, at school starting at the earlier time of 7pm. 
Come along and show your support of the team at this meeting. You don’t have to volunteer for a job.  
Join in the fun, bring along a plate to share, quench your thirst and discuss some of the wonderful events the team are 
organising this year. It’s not all about work! 

Thursday 10th March, 2016 

http://www.simulate2educate.co.nz/john-parsons


 

 

  

RUGBY HOLIDAY PROGRAMME 
Covering all the core skills: tackling, passing and 
handling, footwork and evasion, kicking, rucking, 
mauling, scrummaging, and the lineout, this Rugby 
Camp is ideal for children 6 to 12 years of age. 
Building from the basics, children will learn 
individual and team skills using a game sense 
approach. 
The Rugby Camp is run over 4 days at the Hautapu 
Rugby Grounds (Memorial Park)  
CAMP 3- Tuesday April 19th to Friday April 22nd 
8.30am to 3.30pm,           
CAMP 4- Monday April 25th to Thursday April 28th, 
8.30am to 3.30pm.  
         
Cost per camp $ 157,  2nd family member $127. 
To sign up visit: 
newzealandyouthfitnesssystemsltd.coachseek.com/ 
More information Email: calebgwebb@hotmail.com 
 
Regards,  
Caleb Webb 
WRU Strength & Conditioning Internship 2015 
Hautapu Premier Trainer 2016 
 

WAIPA  FUNRUN 
The annual Waipa FunRun is on Sunday 13th March 
and it would be fantastic to have a bright, yellow 
shirt contingent there. If you would like your child 
to compete in the 2km schools’ challenge then 
register on line at: 
www.waipafunrun.co.nz/page/Register_Online/ 

There is a cost of $5 per entry for the event. 
This does provide a good advertising opportunity 
because our school because our shirts are so 
distinctive. The more who enter, the greater the 
impact and the better we look. 
$1 from every entry is being donated to Cambridge 
LifeSkills, a very worthy cause. We have used them 
regularly over the years, so even if no other reason 
let’s have a lot of entries and support LifeSkills. 
 

RURAL SCHOOLS’ SWIMMING SPORTS 
Roto-o-Rangi is running the Rural Schools’ 
Swimming Sports on Thursday 17th March out at St 
Peter’s School. This Sports Day is for Year 4 – 6 
children only. Year 1-3 will have a normal day at 
school. Parents are welcome to come along and 
watch the children swim. 
Te Miro PTA will be doing the food for lunch, but 
we suggest bringing your own lunch to make sure 
your child has plenty to eat and keep those energy 
levels up. 

MONDAY LUNCHES   

Hamburgers                               $2.50 (14/03/16) 
Chocolate Milk   $1.50                         
Sausage Sizzle   $2.00 (21/03/16) 
 
Wednesdays are Hot Food Days BUT not until Term 2. 
We don’t do the Hot Food Wednesdays until Term 2 
when the weather is cooler, so please don’t send food 
to be warmed up until then. 
  

 MINIBALL 
Friday 11th March 
Roto Wreckers v Karapiro All Stars Court 1 5.55pm 
Roto Thunderbolts v Karapiro Hotshots Court 2 
5.55pm  
 

RUGBY 
Below is the link for the Online Registration Form for 
rugby this year. 
www.sporty.co.nz/cjrs/Online-Registration-Form/Online-
Registration-Form 
 

 It is imperative that parents register their 
children by tomorrow afternoon as they may 
miss out on being placed in a team if you leave 
it too late. 
 

 All rugby forms the school sent out need to be 
returned tomorrow as we have to send in a 
team sheet with all children’s names wishing to 
play (already registered or unregistered.) 

 

 



 

 

  

 

 

WRITER’S CORNER.    Room 3 

The pool was like a hot pool.  By Aiden 

The pool was like a hot tub. I won backstroke. We are having a free swim. I won by far. It was 

fun.  By Levi 

The pool was like a spa pool. It was like a salty sea. By Riley M 

I am at the pool with Emma and it was like a rock pool and we used flutter boards. By Kaylee 

I went to swimming sports and it was fun. It was warm like a rock pool the water was 

shimmering like the stars and moon and I can float. By Emma  

 UPCOMING EVENTS 
10/3 IT safety information evening 
11/3 IT Safety day for all the children 
17/3 Rural Schools Swimming Sports. 
21-24/3 School Camp at Waihi Beach. 
25-29/3 Easter Holiday break 
1/4 Leadership Day for Room 5 
15/4 Term 1 finishes 
Reminder: the Tuesday after Easter is not a 
public holiday, however all schools still close on 
that day. Hence, on TUESDAY 29th MARCH the 
school is closed. 
 

AFTER SCHOOL CARE SUPERVISER 

THERE IS NO AFTER SCHOOL CARE TOMORROW 
FRIDAY 11TH MARCH. The teachers have a staff 
meeting with the Internet Safety guy and cannot 
cover this week.  
Thanks to Leeanne, a new parent, for offering to 
cover for the next few weeks, once all the 
paperwork clears officialdom. However, we need a 
more permanent superviser, as Leeanne is giving 
up her day off only whilst her work roster allows it. 
  
We desperately need an After School Care 
supervisor for Friday afternoons. The supervisor 
does need to be over the age of 16, but our 
preference would be someone aged 20 yrs or 
older. The time starts at 3.15pm and concludes 
when the last child leaves (5:30 generally being 
the latest a child stays.)The pay rate will be based 
on age and experience and paid per ¼ hr worked. 
Please contact the principal for further details. 

 

COMMUNITY NOTICES 
MusicHouse:  Music lessons – provided during school 
time so no rushing around after work to get to a lesson. 
These are beginning on a Wednesday between 9-12. 
The quality of the group lessons is outstanding so don’t 
miss out on this great opportunity. Guitar, drums, 
ukulele, keyboard.  
Contact the MusicHouse directly to enrol your child on 
07 808 0235. 
 
Child Minder: Starting from the 1st June, 7-8.45am 
Monday – Friday for 2 boys, aged 11 and 9. Please 
contact Sarah 07 878 8861 or 027 524 8363 
 
Puahue Playcentre:  0-6 years, Monday & Thursday 
9.30-12.00 for more information please ph Hayley 
Muller 07 871 5597,   027 511 277. 

 

 

Belated welcome to Bella (Rm 4), Charlotte (Rm 5), 

Kaylee (Rm 3) and Zoe (Rm 1) who have joined the 

Roto-o-Rangi whanau over the last few weeks. It is 

fabulous to have you all here. 



 

 

 

 

A big thanks to these kind 

sponsors of the Roto Review. 


